
 

 

 

 

 

29th April 2021 

Dear parents/carers, 

At George Salter Academy we take our responsibility around safeguarding very seriously. We continually 

work with external partners to ensure we are fully aware of the dangers facing young people. I want to 

outline two external agencies we are currently working with. 

Safer Schools App 
The online world can be a bit overwhelming at times but it is important we understand 

what our children are doing online so we can help make them safer. The Safer Schools 

App aims to help with this. 

The App is designed to support and protect children by educating and empowering 

them both at school and at home. Through their log-in, your children get access to 

information that is relevant to them and you will receive tips and advice on how to 

keep them safer online. 

Instructions on how to download the app are overleaf and anyone with a smart phone 

will be able to do this. Your child has already been issued with their code and I would 

encourage you to talk to them about this and make sure they have downloaded the 

app to their phone if this is possible. There will be more information about this app on 

our school website. 

West Midlands Police 
Sandwell police is working with all secondary schools across the borough to help reduce the vulnerability of 

young people to knife crime. We want to educate school children and ultimately prevent them from 

becoming a victim or an offender in the future.  

One of the key elements of this programme is the use of a walk-through metal detection arch in all 

secondary schools. The purpose of this knife arch is to detect anyone carrying a weapon and to deter them 

from doing so. Each school will ensure that the metal detection activity is carried out in a friendly, positive 

and educational way; with an opportunity for debate and discussion to be opened up. We are committed to 

creating a safe environment for everyone in Sandwell and look forward to working with you.  

If you have any questions about the app or working with West Midlands Police then please do contact me at 

the Academy. 

Yours Sincerely 

Mr JP McInerney 

Assistant Principal / Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) 
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